MOONLIGHT ROBBERY

It is hard to believe that council tenants are still feeding the Treasury’s coffers.

When the Moonlight Robbery Campaign began we highlighted how much of tenants’ rents was not coming back to Management and Maintenance budgets and although the government was increasing M&M allowances by 6% it’s own research by the Building Research Council required a real increase of 8% year on year. 

Council tenants are paying over £25 per week more in rents than we get back for M&M Allowances. Allowing for MRA this still only reduces to a staggering £15 per week household excess nationally.

Tenants are subsidising the Treasury by many millions of pounds – in 2003-2004 £1.5 billions was withheld from our rents.

These figures used do not include profits from Right to Buy. 

This inequity towards council tenants has the potential to worsen under Rent Convergence.

When many councils are unable to reach the Decent Homes Standard and the government are moving their position it is definitely time for tenants to urge our councillors and MPs to work towards a level playing field for tenants and put our rents back into councils homes.
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